



# TOWN OF NORTON

## Water Bodies Committee

(Committee)

### MINUTES

Date: August 20, 2012 Time: 7 pm

Location: Town Hall 1<sup>st</sup> Floor Meeting  
Room

Members & Staff Present: Carol E. Zwicker, Joe McFarlane, Colleen E. Ryan, Herb Ellison, Frank C. Hovey, Marcia Anderson, Brian Brady, Nick Adams, Lisa Carrozza

Members Not Present: Lee Parham,

The meeting was called to order at: 7PM

Minutes from the August 6, 2012 Meeting were reviewed and Approved with  
no adjustments.

#### *Meeting Motions / Actions and Summary of Discussions:*

Marcia Anderson made Motion to accept minutes, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Colleen Ryan, unanimous vote

- Set next meeting date as September 17, 2012
- Date for Paddle on Reservoir with Jenifer Carlino is August 30, 2012 at 9am at launch area at 237 Mansfield Ave.
- Joe McFarlane will have Boy Scouts work on signs for a project.
  - Scouts can get some materials donated for a project,
  - needed will be 4"x4"x8" posts, wood for signs.
- They need to know what wording is to be used.
- Signs are needed for the Reservoir at Juniper, Evergreen, S. Lakeview, Reservoir St by the former Daycare area, Tsangs, and Recreation Area on Mansfield Ave
- 3 on Winnecunet, .
- Scouts should look at making 2 Kiosks (bulletin boards) to start, one for Reservoir and one on Winnecunet
- Committee needs to provide exact size for signs and signage to be used.
- under signage 'Do Not Feed Waterfowl' should be in a small area
- Frank Hovey will make contact to find out what signs are available for use, and what size they are in order to plan Kiosks.
- We need to form Partnerships with other organizations to gain help and knowledge.
- Herb Ellison will inquire at Wheaton to see if anyone is interested in doing some Public Service work.
- need to check to see if Lee Parham has any contacts with the Taunton River Shed
- Taunton Gazette** has a good article on dams and changes, Brian will try to make copies to bring for next meeting.
- Group needs to break down and find info on bids, procuring them and scope.
- DCR said to look for grants, Nancy will pursue with guidance, how to apply for grants
- need to focus on Studies, Lisa to check with Ron to see if any was done on Chartley, need to compare studies from Winnecunet and Reservoir. Check deterioration in Winnecunet, Chartley Water Chestnut problems, water feeds etc.

Need to work on all water bodies as a whole, present it as a whole to the Town, then break it down into parts. Need to know Point Source vs non-Point source.

New Business

-get copies of studies to be able to discuss, to understand and research sources.

Lisa will check data base 'Hec to model' to plot out graphics.

Marcia move to adjourn, Frank hovey second motion, unanimous

Adjourned at 8:35

**List of Documents and Other Exhibits used at Meeting:**

- 
- 
- 

Meeting was adjourned at \_8:35\_\_\_\_\_until the next meeting on Monday , \_September 17\_\_\_\_\_at  
\_7pm\_\_\_\_\_ at the \_\_1<sup>st</sup> floor meeting room, Town Hall\_\_\_\_\_.

Respectfully submitted, by Carol Zwicker

Minutes Approved by Committee on: \_\_\_\_\_  
(Date)

*Signatures:*

\_\_\_\_\_  
( Name & Title)

Chairman, \_\_\_\_\_  
(committee)